
SED to visit Zhejiang

     The Secretary for Education (SED), Mr Kevin Yeung, will leave for
Zhejiang Province this Sunday (October 28) to participate in the Ningbo-Hong
Kong Education Co-operation Forum 2018.

     Mr Yeung will meet with officials of Zhejiang Province, Hangzhou and
Ningbo to exchange views on education interflow and collaborations.

     He will call at the China Academy of Art, the University of Nottingham
Ningbo China and other education organisations, including local and
international schools. He will also visit the Xixi Park of Alibaba Group.

     Mr Yeung will return to Hong Kong via Shenzhen on October 30. During his
absence, the Under Secretary for Education, Dr Choi Yuk-lin, will be the
Acting SED.

http://www.government-world.com/sed-to-visit-zhejiang/

